
AWARENESS CLASS: ANTI NARCOTICS AND ANTI RAGGING

The awareness class on anti-narcotics and anti-ragging, held on January 30, 2025, at 2.00 pm in 

the college auditorium, was a highly informative and engaging session. Mr. K. J Thomas, Deputy 

Superintendent of Police (DYSP), led the session, sharing his expertise and experiences in 

combating narcotics and ragging.

The DYSP began by highlighting the alarming rise in substance abuse among youth, emphasizing 



the devastating consequences of narcotics on individuals, families, and society. He provided insights 

into the various types of narcotics, their effects, and the laws governing their use and distribution.

Mr. Thomas then shifted his focus to ragging, emphasizing its severe impact on students’ 

physical and mental well-being. He stressed the importance of creating a ragging-free 

environment in educational institutions, highlighting the role of students, teachers, and parents in 

preventing and reporting ragging incidents.

Throughout the session, Mr. Thomas engaged the audience with real-life examples, statistics, and 

thought-provoking questions. He encouraged students to make informed choices, resist peer 

pressure, and seek help when needed. The DYSP also emphasized the importance of reporting 

incidents of ragging and substance abuse, providing information on the available support systems and 

helplines.

The awareness class was well-received by the students, who appreciated the informative and 

interactive session. The event served as a timely reminder of the need for vigilance and awareness in 

combating narcotics and ragging.








